To Serve and Protect 311 N. Bench Street, Galena, IL 61036-1809
Chief of Police (815) 777-2131
Lori Huntington FAX (815) 777-4736

October 30, 2019

Jim Pepper
ILEAS/ITECS 2
1701 E. Main St
Urbana IL 61802

Dear Jim:

On Saturday, October 26, 2019, the City of Galena, along with the Galena Area Chamber of Commerce,
held the 41st Annual Galena Halloween Parade. This parade has grown tremendously in size with last
year being the most spectators to see the parade with estimates over 20,000. This year did not
disappoint, with the crowd estimated around the same.

We held a briefing at GPD prior to the parade to go over all the specifics. You assisted in getting the
ITECS radio tower to Galena and set up of the tower prior to the parade. You also assisted in
maintaining and monitoring the radio traffic during the parade and after. All of your assistance made
this parade go off without a hitch.

I would like to thank you, Jim, for all of the assistance provided to the Galena Police Department. It truly

takes a team effort to pull this off and we did it!

Sincerely,
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Chief Lori Huntington
Galena Police Department



